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SUPPLEMENTAL FILING OF PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY OF DIRECT ACCESS RATE SCHEDULES








	On July 15, 1997, Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) filed its proposed tariffs and agreements to implement direct access (“Filing by Pacific Gas and Electric Company of Implementation Tariffs And Agreements In Compliance With Decision 97-05-040, Ordering Paragraph 5”).  That filing included new proposed rate schedules E-ESP and E-EUS which set forth the rates and charges to energy service providers (“ESPs”) and customers for new direct access services provided by PG&E.  PG&E stated, however, that many of these charges had not yet been determined.  Today PG&E supplements the July 15 filing by attaching revised proposed rate schedules E-ESP and E-EUS which list PG&E’s proposed charges for new direct access services.  These two revised rate schedules are intended to replace the schedules E-ESP and E-EUS filed on July 15.





	PG&E asks the Commission to approve these charges to be effective by November 1, 1997.  This is earlier than January 1, 1998, since the Commission envisions that the utilities will start accepting direct access service requests on November 1 and PG&E may thus start providing direct access services as early as that date.





	As PG&E stated in its July 15 filing, this supplemental filing is subject to further refinement and updating.  The charges PG&E sets forth today are based on PG&E’s best current estimates and analysis of the activities and costs associated with these new services.  As with all aspects of direct access implementation, the shortness of time available since issuance of the May 6 direct access decisions (Decisions 97-05-039 and 97-05-040) makes it inevitable that further changes and revisions will be necessary.  





	Finally, the charges currently proposed in E-ESP and E-EUS are based on costs associated with performing these services under the limitations of PG&E’s present systems.  Over time these systems will become more efficient and the cost of certain functions could decline significantly.
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